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The Arlington School Committee
Budget Subcommittee Meeting

Wednesday, May 21, 2008

Members present:
Ron Spangler, Chair
Joe Curran

Member absent:
        Denise Burns was unable to attend due to business travel.

Also present:
        Richard Fanning, Finance Committee
        Mary Ronan, Finance Committee
        Annie LaCourt, Board of Selectmen
        Barbara Goodman, Stand for Children
        Cindy Starks, Stand for Children
        Ren Johns, Stand for Children
        Nate Levenson, Superintendent
        Sue Mazzarella, Chief Financial Officer
        
The meeting was called to order at 5:02 PM.

On a motion by Mr. Curran, seconded by Mr. Spangler, it was VOTED 2-0 to approve the minutes of the April 22 Budget Subcommittee meeting.

Special education budgeting
Mr. Spangler explained that Town Meeting was about to take up Article 77, in which ten registered voters ask for a change to the revenue distribution formula used in the five year plan so
that budgeted Special Education costs, currently capped at 4% growth along with the rest of the school budget, would change to a 7% cap.  Mr. Spangler noted that the Board of Selectmen
and Finance Committee had recommended No Action on this article, and suggested that the School Committee needed to adopt a position on it as well.   Mr. Spangler moved that the
subcommittee recommend the following resolution to the full committee for adoption at its May 27th regular meeting:

THE SCHOOL COMMITTEE RESOLVES:  

1.      To support the Board of Selectmen’s recommended vote of No Action on Article 77 of the 2008 Annual Town Meeting, consistent with the 2005 School Committee vote endorsing
the present Fiscal Stability Plan; but

2.      That the next Fiscal Stability Plan should acknowledge that Special Education costs are largely non-discretionary, and therefore should account for realistic growth rates in Special
Education costs when fixing the School Department’s bottom line operating budget; and

3.      That the Arlington Public Schools will continue to work to control growth in Special Education costs to the extent possible, while at the same time continuing to meet our obligations
to the children of Arlington who require these special services.   

Mr. Spangler reviewed the O’Neil formula that had been used to allocate revenues prior to FY06.  Under O’Neil, out of district Special Education tuitions had not been part of the school
department budget, but rather had been treated like health insurance and pensions.  He noted that the five year plan continues to treat health insurance as an “off-budget” item for the Town
and Schools, but all Special Education is now on-budget on the schools side.  Mr. Levenson said this change has had a negative impact on the overall school budget in the ensuing fiscal
years.

Mr. Spangler reviewed the Special Education budget history from the School Committee’s FY08 budget book (Exhibit A).  This shows average annual growth of 13% in out of district
tuitions.  It also shows a significant increase in in-district cost growth starting in FY06.  

Mr. Fanning asked when the Department of Education cited the district for noncompliance with Special Education regulations.  Mr. Levenson said it was just prior to FY06.  He suggested
cost growth rates from FY06 have been influenced both by the cost of coming into compliance and by an increase in the severity of the services needed by the student population.
Ms. Mazzarella reviewed a new series of cost data (Exhibit B) that captures costs not otherwise captured in DOE end of year reports which had been used to create the data Mr. Spangler
presented.  With this more comprehensive accounting, she noted that Special Education spending had grown to over 30% of the operating budget by FY07.  Mr. Spangler noted that the
right “denominator” for this calculation is probably the total school budget (operating plus other revenues).

Mr. Levenson remarked that regardless of the calculation used, Special Education is clearly a large and growing fraction of the school budget.  17-18% of Arlington’s students receive
some sort of special education services, and neither this percentage nor the budgeted dollars are out of line with state averages.

Mr. Fanning said that the Finance Committee understands this problem, and has talked about it.  Mrs. Ronan said she has told the committee that something has to be done.  

Ms. LaCourt said that the next five year plan must be more realistic in terms of forecasting state aid and accounting for health insurance and special education cost growth.  She remarked



       y  p         g    g     p    g    
that Article 77 was about whether to make some change in 2010 (current plan) or 2011 (next plan), and that the Board had felt “a deal’s a deal” as far as the existing plan is concerned.

Mr. Spangler noted that the School Committee in 2005 had voted to accept the current five year plan and that he felt it incumbent upon the committee to stick to that vote.  But he agreed
that something must be done differently in the next plan, and noted that his proposed resolution so states.  

Ms. Goodman expressed concern that the next plan will not start in 2011, but that there will instead be a “Year 6” of the five year plan.  She noted that there are not enough reserves
forecasted to carry  even the existing 4% budget increases into “Year 6”, and was concerned that this, plus the inadequate accommodation for Special Education, would in effect put the
school budget in a bigger hole starting the next five year plan (aka in year 7).  

Ms. LaCourt asked whether not making any change in FY10 would mean the school department is cutting things that it won’t get back in the next five year plan.  She asked the School
Committee and the Superintendent to come to the June 26th town wide summit prepared to discuss that topic.  

Mr. Spangler noted that his motion had not been seconded, and asked Mr. Curran if he would support it.  Mr. Curran said he was not comfortable with making any recommendation to the
full committee.    

On a motion by Mr. Curran, seconded by Mr. Spangler, it was VOTED 2-0 to adjourn the meeting at 5:58 PM.






